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Statement by the Czech Republic

The Czech Republic welcomes the delegation of Azerbaijan. We acknowledge the religious tolerance in the country. We also appreciate the co-operative approach of Azerbaijan towards international observers during the Presidential Election in 2018 and look forward to the implementation of their recommendations.
We recommend:

· (First) to investigate allegations of arbitrary arrests of human rights defenders and journalists and to ensure that freedom of opinion and expression is not unduly restricted on grounds of extremism, defamation or “humiliation of honor”;

· (Second) to amend laws restricting the activities of civil society, including the code of administrative offences, the law on grants as well as the law on NGOs in order to simplify NGO registration and their access to funding; 

·  (Third) to ensure that human rights lawyers are not disbarred for political reasons and remain entitled to represent clients in courts;
· (And finally) to improve conditions in prisons and detention centers and to ensure necessary access to medical care for inmates. 
Thank you.
